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The Presidentõs Piece 

BEAR PAW PRESS 

Aaah! November ð my favorite 

monthé. Topaz is the birth stone 

of November and the flower is the 

eternal mum. I used to live in Ohio 

where the chrysanthemums would 

be in bloom all over the place.  The 

crisp yellows, the brilliant mauves, 

and the bronzy oranges ð all beauti-

ful mum colors. With Thanksgiving 

just around the corner, the month 

of November is dear to my heart. It 

was great hearing Carol Morrissey 

as she showed her nature photos 

and then translated her photos into 

quilt designs. It got me thinking that 
perhaps I am too structured in 

quilting. I seem to think that I must 

recreate someone elseõs pattern 

with someone elseõs color pallet. I 

need to be a bold  quilter and start 

doing things according to my pallet 

and make quilts based on my pref-

erences. I will have to step out of 

my comfort zone and do something 

entirely my own. This is my goal for 

the new year -- to make and design 

a quilt totally mineéCan I do it? I 

will try that is for sure! 
 

This coming month we are going to 

be able to make a 12 ½ inch unfin-

ished block in our òChoppedó  

November meeting challenge. Kathi 

Runyan will provide the fabric and 

we will (in teams of at least three) 

attempt to design, make, and finish 

our blockéI think that this will be 

fun, and I know that several teams 

are already planning their block. To 

make a substantial quilt we will 

need at least 12 or more teamsé

Letõs do this ð Bear Creek! 
 

Thanks again to all those who 

wrote some suggestions on the 

survey that I had for everyone dur-

ing our October meeting. I am anx-

ious to see if we can implement 

those ideas and continue to im-

prove our guild.  
 

Keep quilting, 

Nancy Carr 

 

Guild Happenings  
 

Guild meetings begin with  

 social time from 6:30 -7:00. 

 Meetings start at 7:00.  
 

LOCATION:  

Living Word Lutheran 

Church , 2031 W. North-

west Hwy,  Grapevine  
 

Nov. 6  - BCQG Board  

   Meeting, 6:30  
 

Nov. 20 - Quilts of Valor  

        Night  
 

Dec. 18 - Christmas  

   Potluck  
 

Feb. 4,  6:00 - 

Block Exchange Bee  

 

 

November Meeting  
 

What to bring: 

 

¶ Name Tag 

¶ Show and Tell quilts 

¶ Magazines to donate 
¶ Items for opportunity 

table 

¶ Donation quilts 

 

¶ *Team, pattern and 

supplies for Quilts of 

Valor quilt square  

¶ *3 Fat quarters  

¶ *Filled gift bags  
 

òºA BED WITHOUT A QUILT IS LIKE THE NOVEMBER 
SKY WITHOUT THE STARS³.» 

The nominating committee reports the following nominees for  

Board Officers.  Voting will take place at the November meeting. 
 

      President            Nancy Carr 

      1st VP Programs           Susie Emmons 

      2nd VP Quilt Show          Linn Jencopale 

      Secretary            Kathi Runyan 

      Treasurer            Kay Thomas 
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Guild Programs 2018!  

Our Quilt of Valor event is com- 

ing up at our November meeting 

and I've had good interest and 

teams lined up!  We still need a 

few more teams to meet our 

12 block goal!   Consider gather-

ing a few bee friends, quilty 

friends or other experts to put 

together one 12-1/2 inch unfin-

ished block at the meeting that 

will be sewn together to com-

plete a Quilt of Valor.  No rules, just make a block 

from the material you will be given at the meeting.  

Those that complete their block at the meeting may 

be in the running for a prize or gift!!  There will be 
ironing stations and cutting stations for your use, or 

you can bring your own set-up to accommodate 

your group!!  Looking forward to everyone's  

beautiful work and participation.  Once we have our 

quilt ready, Terina Nowlin has volunteered to quilt  

it for us!! 

 

November Event  

And now, for our Potluck in December, I've decided 

to be just a little selfish for our meal theme!  It's 

Italian!!  I love Italian food.  I was stationed and lived 

in Italy for 3 years, so that is what I'm choosing! 

Bring your favorite pasta, meatball, lasagna-inspired 

dish to share and don't forget the wonderful des-

serts,  cannoli's, cheesecake, 

tiramasu....oh the possibilities 

are endless.  And, if Italian food 

isn't your forte,  just bring 

what you like!  I'm sure it will 

be delicious and we'll all enjoy 

it!  We will have a fat quarter 

game, so bring 3 fat quarters to 

play and you may go home 
with more or less 

than you came 

with!! 
 

Looking forward to a great November event and 

our end of the year potluck!  Happy Thanksgiving to 

all! 
 

December Potluck  

òCena Italianoó 

òCena Italianoó translates: Italian meal! 

 October Fun with  

 Carol Morrissey  

Carol shared many stunning quilts and fun stories with the guild. 

Reveals from the 

workshop with Carol. 
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October Show and Tell  

 

JoAnne Sheppard: òFalling 

Leavesó, Quilted by Sew 

Creative.  Block Party 

Bee Exchange. 

 

 

 

 

 

Linda Davis: òMy Little 

Houseó.  Quilted by Linda 

Davis.  Pattern òVillageó.  

The houses are made of 
memories, lots of fabrics 

from my collection. 

 

 

 

Mary Hooper: òLucy Long-

hornó.  Quilted by Mary Hoop-

er.  Appliqued using scraps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wanda Singer:  Samples 

and orphan blocks.  

Quilted by Wanda.  I have 

lots of sample and orphan 

blocks left over from pro-

jects.  I decided to sew 

them all together to make 

a baby quilt for Love Thy 

Baby.  The quilting is also many different patterns.   

 

 

Lisa Lerner:  Fall Wall Hanging.  

Quilted by Lisa.  This is from a 

kit I found in my stash.  She 
thought it would be quick, easy, 

and be something finished!  Plans 

to donate to the church bazaar. 

 

 

 

 

Susie Emmons: òBoo! For 

Brooksó.  Quilted by Bonnie 

Sloan.  Original design.  A fun 

Halloween quilt for my 14 

month old 3rd grandchild, 

Brooks. 
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Bee News 

Block Exchange Bee  

 

The Block Exchange Bee is starting a new pro-

ject!  We welcome anyone that loves Scrappy Quilts 

or wants to learn more about them.  You can be 

new to quilting or an experienced quilter.  We all 

learn something on each new project. Our bee 

meets about once every three months.  Our next 

meeting is February 4th.  That gives you plenty of 

time to complete your blocks!   

 

Scrappy Rail Fence is our new project .  Go to 

page 11 for complete instructions and picture.  

 

 

Guidelines: 

Select fabrics from your stash: 

1. White to Cream - Tone on tone or solid.  No      

prints 

2. Scrappy Fabric - Medium to Dark, any colors 

Your completed block should be 6 1/2" 

10 Blocks to a Bag! 

 

Our next meeting will be: 

Monday, February 4, 2019,  6pm 

Bonnie Millerõs, 225 LaFountaine Ln, Keller 

If you have any questions contact Michelle Lewis at 

817-247-0622 or email: quiltingmichelle@gmail.com.  

 

 

Drawstring Bags for Gatehouse  

We have an opportunity to share Christmas cheer 

with the residents and their children at Gatehouse in 

Grapevine.  If you have already received some 

Christmas fabric at the guild meeting from donated 

fabric, or have Christmas fabric in your stash, make a 

drawstring bag and have fun filling them!  The ones 

that have been turned in are so cute and will be 

greatly appreciated! 

 

Some of you asked for suggestions on what to put in 

the bags.  One member said she had fun picking out 

items at the dollar store.  Examples might be person-

al care items for adult women or little toys for chil-

dren. 

 

Please bring your bags to the November meeting.  If 

you want to make bags and don't want to fill them, 

bring them and we will fill.  If you have items but 

don't want to make bags or don't have time, bring 

the items.   

 

Thanks again for your help and generosity.. 
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Community Service  

During October, we logged a total of 155 hours. Time was spent on making baby/donation quilts, a Quilt 

of Valor, drawstring bags, baby caps and other items. As we get closer to the end of the year, please con-

sider making a donation quilt for those in need.  

  

Don't forget to log your volunteer hours at the Community Service table at our next meeting. 

  

Deb Heid 

Community Service Representative 

JPS Wish List  

As you know, we donate quilts to John Peter Smith Hospital (JPS) and they really appreciate them.  That is 

our county hospital and funds are always short.  They want their patients to feel loved and cared for, and 

with our help, they are. 

Most needed items:  
 

Baby Items:  
 

Receiving blankets - 36ó x 36ó 

     Preemie - 18ó x 18ó 

Quilted blankets  

       36óx36ó,  or  36õõõ- 38ó x 40ó-42ó 

(Knit or crocheted blankets must be 36ó square   

              or larger) 

Baby booties 

Baby Caps - 12óx4.5ó or 13óx 6ó 

Lovies - 10óx10ó, or 12óx 12ó 

 

 

 

 

Adult Items:  (mainly used for patients undergoing 

chemotherapy at their cancer center.) 
 

Afghans (crocheted or knitted) 

Fleece blankets 

Quilted blankets 

    All blankets: 

 Lap -39óx 48ó 

           Throw - 52ó x 60ó 

           Twin - 60ó x 75ó 

Caps- 22óx 9ó,  23.5óx 10.5ó,  or 24.5óx 11ó 

Scarves, women -  4.5ó-8ó x  64ó-69ó 

Scarves, men - 4.5ó-8ó x 67ó-75ó 

Reminders:  

Fleece is not accepted in our Intensive Care Units or NICU.  However, they are accepted for babies and 

adults in all other units. 

Any crocheted or knitted blankets cannot be given to preemies in NICU so make sure these are sized 

according to baby blanket size chart. 

Knit and crocheted blankets are given to the new moms upon discharge. 

Use child friendly colors and patterns that a new mom would want. 

They ask that all quilts and blankets be washed before donation to JPS. 



 

 

 
Page 6 Volume 27  Issue 11 

 

 

           

             Nancy Carr                          11/1  

             Penny Maki                          11/5 
             Aleta Mayrose                      11/6 

             Jeanie Roeck                        11/13 

             Linn Jencopale                      11/14 

             Ethel Bradford                      11/17 

   

 

 

   Lisa Robertson                        11/17                       

   Lisa Lerner                              11/18 

   Sue Feller                                11/20                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

   Lory Garrett                           11/25  

   Ruth Linhart                            11/26                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

     

November Birthdays  

Membership  

 

 

 
  

 

  

  

There were 40 members in attendance at the October meeting and 5 guests:  Lori Baurys, Joni Schon, 

Donna Waniga, Donna Reid and Jacquie Barrow.  We welcomed one new members. 

Ana Kempfer  10/29 

3232 Outlook Ct. 

Keller TX 76244 

C)281-382-3428 

anakempfer@yahoo.com 

Can you see all those circles?? 

This is another one of Carol 

Morrisseyõs creations!  One  

consolation,  she did use an  

AccuQuilt cutter. 


